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Board Direction 

BD-001098-18 

ABP-300628-18 
 

 

 

The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board 

meeting held on 12/09/2018.  

 

The Board decided to grant permission generally in accordance with the Inspector's 

recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations, and subject to the 

following conditions. 

 

Reasons and Considerations 

 

Having regard to the zoning objectives for the site, the pattern of development in the 

area, the scale, design and density of development proposed, it is considered that, 

subject to compliance with the conditions set out below, the proposed development 

would not seriously injure the amenities of the area or of property in the vicinity, 

would be acceptable in terms of traffic safety and convenience and would not be 

prejudicial to public health.   The proposed development would, therefore, be in 

accordance with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area. 

Appropriate Assessment 

The Board agreed with the screening assessment and conclusion carried out in the 

Inspector’s report that the Lower River Shannon Special Area of Conservation (site 

code: 002165) and the River Shannon and River Fergus Special Protection Area 

(site code 004077) are the only European Sites in respect of which the proposed 

development has the potential to have a significant effect. 

The Board considered the Natura impact statement and associated documentation 

submitted with the appeal, the mitigation measures contained therein, the 
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submissions on file, and the Inspector’s assessment. The Board completed an 

appropriate assessment of the implications of the proposed development for the 

affected European Sites, namely the Lower River Shannon Special Area of 

Conservation (site code: 002165) and the River Shannon and River Fergus Special 

Protection Area (site code 004077, in view of the sites’ conservation objectives. The 

Board considered that the information before it was adequate to allow the carrying 

out of an appropriate assessment. In completing the appropriate assessment, the 

Board considered, in particular, the following:  

(i) the likely direct and indirect impacts arising from the proposed road 

development both individually or in combination with other plans or 

projects,  

(ii) the mitigation measures included as part of the current proposal, and  

(iii) the conservation objectives for the European Site. 

In completing the appropriate assessment, the Board accepted and adopted the 

screening and the appropriate assessment carried out in the Inspector’s report in 

respect of the potential effects of the proposed development on the aforementioned 

European Sites, having regard to the sites’ conservation objectives. In overall 

conclusion, the Board was satisfied that the proposed development, by itself or in 

combination with other plans or projects, would not adversely affect the integrity of 

the European Sites, in view of the sites’ conservation objectives. 

 

Conditions 

 

Generally as per Inspector’s Report 

Amend C11 to standard working hours condition commencing at 0800.  

 

 

 

Board Member  Date:   13/09/2018 

  Terry Prendergast   

 

 


